CLAY COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

MINUTES

January 16, 2019
The 2019 organizational meeting of the Clay County Redevelopment Commission was called to order by Clay County Auditor Jennifer Flater, at 6:00 p.m. Those in attendance were commission members Bill Sisson, Tom Ames, Jan Howell, Fred Nevils, and Vicki Mace. Jennifer Flater made the following record to wit:

Jennifer Flater swore in the members and administered the oath of office to CCRC members Tom Ames, Bill Sisson, Jan Howell, Fred Nevils, and Vickie Mace.

Jennifer Flater asked for nomination for President.

A motion to re-elect Tom Ames President of the CCRC was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Bill Sisson. Motion carried 5-0.
Jennifer turned the meeting over to Tom Ames.

A motion to make Bill Sisson Vice President of the CCRC was made by Vicki Mace and seconded by Fred Nevils.  Motion carried 5-0.

A motion to make Jan Howell Secretary of the CCRC was made by Bill Sisson and seconded by Vickie Mace.  Motion carried 5-0.

A motion to continue to meet on the third Wednesday of each month at 6:00pm in the Commissioners Courtroom was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Vicki Mace. Motion carried 5-0. Tom will notify the Brazil Times and Clay City News.

Vickie Mace led the Pledge to the Flag, followed with prayer by Tom Ames. 
OLD BUSINESS
A motion to approve the December 19, 2018 minutes was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Bill Sisson.  Motion carried 5-0. 
NEW BUSINESS

Jim has been providing additional information to Earnest & Young and PPG to help them in their decision to locate their $35 million dollar project in Clay County.
Jim gave a brief summary of 2018 activities by the CCRC.

Jim stated he will set up a site visit to PDF in the next couple of months. He will let the CCRC know when a date is set. 

Tom presented Jim’s contract for 2019 from West Central Indiana Economic Development District for $20,000.00. The contract is the same as the 2018 contract except for a slight increase in the dollar amount. 

A motion to approve the WCIEDD contract for 2019 was made by Bill Sisson and seconded by Vickie Mace.  Motion carried 5-0.

Tom presented two claims from Lou for work on a TIF and an abatement fee. The first claim is for $7,919.89 for work on the PDF TIF and the second is for $2,500.00 for Britt Aero tax abatement.

Motion to approve the claim to Cox, Zwerner, Gambill, and Sullivan for $7,919.89 for PDF TIF was made by Bill Sisson and seconded by Jan Howell.  Motion carried 5-0.

Motion to approve the claim to Cox, Zwerner, Gambill, and Sullivan for $2,500.00 for Britt Aero tax abatement was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Vickie Mace.  Motion carried 5-0.

Tom presented a claim from WCIEDD for $20,000.00 for Jim’s 2019 contract. 
Motion to approve the WCIEDD claim for $ 20,000.00 was made by Bill Sisson and seconded by Fred Nevils. Motion carried 5-0.

Paul Sinders, on behalf of the Commissioners, thanked the CCRC members for serving and giving of their time.

There were no non-voting members present.

A motion to adjourn was made by Bill Sisson and seconded by Jan Howell.  Motion carried 5 ayes.
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